Crawley Schools Attendance and Punctuality Policy

The Government expects:
° Schools and local authorities to:

e promote good attendance and reduce absence, including persistent absence;
e ensure every pupil has access to full-time education to which they are entitled; and,
e act early to address patterns of absence.

° Parents to perform their legal duty by ensuring their children of compulsory school age,
who are registered at school, attend regularly.

o All pupils to be punctual to their lessons.

To enable children to achieve all they are capable of, it is essential that they attend regularly
and punctually.

All schools are expected to achieve an overall rate of 95% attendance. It is the responsibility of
all school staff to be welcoming to children and their parents, creating an atmosphere where
they both feel able to raise concerns and share any information that could affect the children’s
attendance. Due regard will be given to the fact that a register is a legal document and, taking
this into account, registers will be marked regularly and conscientiously at the beginning of both
the morning and afternoon sessions. The times after which a child is marked late or absent are
given in the individual school prospectuses. The local authority recommends that, unless there
is prior agreement or good reason, should a pupil arrive more than half an hour late after the
registration closes, this should be an unauthorised absence (U). It is important that all children
arrive at school punctually. If a child is late, s/he should report to the school office to be marked
in and ensure that in case of emergency the school has an accurate head count. It is most
important that parents discuss any problem with either the class teacher or the Headteacher so
that appropriate help can be offered. Equally, if a child needs to leave school for a medical
appointment during school hours s/he must be signed out, and in again on return, at the office.
Parents/carers are asked to make every possible effort to make appointments out of school
hours.

If a child is absent for the day, the school expects parents/carers to make contact as early as
possible, giving the reason for the absence and the expected day of return. If no word is
received from the parent/carer the school will contact the parent/carer on that day. The school
follows up absences where no reasons are given. If the reasons for these absences remain
unspecified they will be classed as unauthorised.

It is the parents’ legal responsibility to ensure their child’s good school attendance and
punctuality. If attendance or punctuality is persistently unsatisfactory, initially the school will
liaise with the parent verbally and/or by letter. If the situation does not improve i.e. the child’s
unauthorised absences build up to 10 days, the school will consider a referral to Pupil
Entitlement: Investigation (PEI) of West Sussex County Council (WSCC). Should a child’s
attendance/punctuality still not improve, PEI will consider whether legal action should be
instigated against the parent/carer under the Education Act 1996. Alternatively, PEl may seek
an Education Supervision Order in the family proceedings court.



